

## Ministry in Spite of Shutdowns

## By Pastor Andrew Bawi Ceu, Myanmar

The Government of Myanmar announced "stay-at-home" because of COVID-19 since March 22, 2020 [especially affecting group meetings]. I would like to share with you the ministry that we were told cannot go ahead, but how the Lord has blessed us in the last seven months.

## **Bible Reading Challenges**

We arranged "Two Month Bible Reading Challenge," March 26-June 25, 2020. Everyone who was involved in reading the whole Bible within two months was very much blessed, and thank God for that.

As "stay-at-home" continued, we arranged "Six Month Bible Reading Challenge." Again, we started reading from June 1 and will finish reading the whole Bible again on November 30, 2020. This time,



Andrew and Marilyn celebrated their 23rd wedding anniversary this year.

more people are involved in reading the Bible, and many have testified how much they enjoy reading the Bible systematically and how God speaks to them through the Bible.

### **Online Zoom Worship Services**

As we cannot have worship services in the church, we have online Zoom worship services as follows:

Church Zoom online worship Sunday mornings at 10:00 a.m.

Youth Worship services on every Wednesday and Sunday night at 8:00 p.m.

Sunday school children Zoom teaching three days a week.

Missionaries' (church planters') prayer meeting every Saturday morning at 9:30 a.m.

Missionary wives' prayer meeting every Monday and Wednesday at 3:00 p.m.

Church prayer meeting every Friday at 3:00 p.m.

## Letter of Thanks for COVID-19 Relief Funds



We send a word of blessing over all the Church of the USA. Receive a greeting from the Church in Bolivia and in particular the Bolivian Evangelical Church of God.

In this world pandemic of COVID-19, it was something unexpected that came to affect our families, in particular some pastors that parted into the presence of our Lord God, Jesus Christ—8 pastors. And you, our esteemed pastors and brothers, seeing this need of the Family of Christ here in Bolivia, sent us your love offering; and the sum we received was \$7,115\* American Dollars. This will be such a help for the families here in Bolivia.

For this reason, in the name of the Bolivian Evangelical Church of God and on behalf of all our families of our denomination, we SEND OUR DEEPEST WORDS OF THANKS; may God bless, guard, and pour out spiritual, material, and health blessing on all of you. Amen! . . .

Pastor Hector Ali Quenta, National President and Pastor Felix Luna, National Treasurer

\*World Missions is grateful for a generous offering from the churches in the Eastern Caribbean of \$4,300 for this need.



**RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED** 



# Updates from the Eastern Caribbean District

- In November, Pastor Stephen Marcel was elected District Overseer for the next two years.
- The churches participate in Caribbean-wide intercessory prayer the first Sunday of each month. They pray for works in the E. C., Jamaica, Haiti, and the Cayman Islands.
- This year, the E. C. District
   Youth Camp turned 30
   years old. It could not be
   held as regularly sched uled, however, but was
   instead held virtually.
   These efforts were led by
   Pastor Gleason Brooks and
   Pastor Lindon Clarke.
- As previously mentioned, we are especially grateful for the generosity of the E.
   C. churches for donating \$4,300 toward COVID-19 relief sent to Bolivia in September.

Note: Our missionaries as well as believers on the mission fields also can join together at our Zoom online worship meetings. We are much closer in intimacy with one another, and we can see each other two or three times in a week. Praise God. During the week, each of our church planters has their own activities and ministries in their own respective places.

## **New Mission Fields in the Mandalay Area**

During COVID-19, the Lord opened doors for new mission fields in eight villages.

Our church in Mandalay has been visiting these villages two or three times a week, sharing the gospel of Jesus. In these villages, all of them are Buddhists, but some people are opening their hearts for the gospel. The Lord has changed some of them. Two families have testified to following Jesus and have thrown away their religious things. Praise God.

#### **Relief Funds for COVID-19**

Because of COVID-19, we cannot have worship services at the church since March 2020. Many church members also lost their jobs and are facing difficulties for food. Many pastors and missionaries as well as gospel workers have been facing challenges for daily living. And on some of our mission fields, there are very poor people with whom we have been sharing the gospel and doing follow up.

We would be very pleased if you can contribute relief funds for COVID-19. We can show love and compassion practically to the pastors, missionaries, and believers, as well as to non-Christians.

#### Zoom Online Conferences, October—December

- Women of Faith Conference—"To become a blessed woman" (Luke 11:28), Oct. 26-28.
- Faith Bible Churches' Sunday School Children Conference, Oct. 30.
- Soul-Winning Conference—
   "To become soul winners for Christ" (Mathew 4:19),
   Nov. 5-7.

ခရစ်ယာန်ခေါင်းဆောင်များ ဓမ္မညီလာခံ CHRISTIAN LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE

**DATE -NOVEMBER 23-25, 2020** 

TIME - 9:30 - 11:30 AM

Rev. Dr.Gordon Rev. Dr.Lian Rev. D

Youth Bible Conference—"An example to the believers" (1 Tim 4: 12), Nov. 13-15.

- Marriage & Family Seminar—"Healthy family," Nov. 18-20.
- Pastors and Church Leaders Conference, Nov. 23-25.
- Evangelistic Meeting—"To reach non-Christians in Myanmar with the gospel," Dec. 2-4.